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Council Updates 
If you have a complaint or concern that needs to be addressed by council– please put in writing and forward to the 

Town Office.  All New correspondence will be tabled at the next council meeting.  Next Council meeting  November 

3 and November 17 at the MRC 
 

Recycle Yard– Is now open the second Saturday of the month. (November 14)  from 10am till 12 noon 

 We do NOT take grass clippings or garden debris . 
 

Construction Update 

Paving at Whitetail Crossing and 53 Avenue completed.  Numerous sidewalk repairs were also completed.  Sewer 

relining,  lift station to lagoon, 53 Street to 54 Street on 52 Avenue, 51 Avenue to 53 Avenue on 53 Street. Lift 

station construction underway, hope to be completed by the end of the year.   50 Avenue  utility extension  

completed. 
 

Please watch the Town of Mundare Website and Facebook page for Town updates, stay safe 

 

Remembrance Day Service 

On the 11th Hour of the 11th Day of the 11th Month 

We will remember ……. 

 
Due to Covid, there will be NO church service or luncheon. Wreaths will be put out ahead 

of time, so please drop yours off at the town office by  

November 10 

 

If the temperature drops below –15 we will move the service to the MRC (curling rink) 

Masks and hand sanitizer will be available  

Nurse Practitioner is scheduled for 
Mundare November 10 & 24 from 11 
am-2pm in the Town Administration 
Building.
For an appointment please call (780)
603-4455 Extension 1  Monday to 
Thursday. If there is no answer, please 
leave a message and someone will call 
you back. If you would like more infor-
mation on what a Nurse Practitioner 
can do for you, please check our web-
site, facebook page or call the town of-
fice. 



 

 

Mundare Royal Care Pharmacy, The Chicken Co-

op, request that everyone entering the building 

wear a mask. 

 

Pointsetta’s for Sale– At Darvonda Mundare 

Green house, opening Starting November 9 from 

9am-5pm Monday-Saturday. Closed on Sundays. 

 

Christmas Extravaganza– All events are 

cancelled-darn covid!! 
 

Do you need a ride to get groceries or go to an ap-

pointment? Call Carol (780)632-9418 to pre-book 
 

 

Chicken Coop– Has facemasks $5.00 each as well 

as dog beds, come check out the selection available. 

Whitetail Mechanical Call to book your appointment 

(780)764-3936 as we are now back to regular hours 
 

Corner Pub-We are now open!! Take out orders are always 

available! See you soon (780)764-2043  

New Promotion: 

Monday– Mundare Plate (All Day) 

Tuesday-Caesar Day-Drink (All Day) 

Wednesday– Wing Night (4pm-11pm) No take out 

Saturday-Girls Night (cancelled) 

Our Menu also features Traditional Korean Food ( Bulgogi 

Rice, Bulgogi Noodles, Fried rice with beef, and Ramyun

( Noodle soup-Spicy or Mild) 

Business Hours for this COVID time Mon-Thurs 12pm-10pm, 

Friday and Saturday 12pm-11pm, and closed Sundays. 

 No Halloween party this year..sorry 

 

Servus Credit– Hours Tues-Wed 9:30-3 Thurs-Fri 

9:30am-4pm and Saturday 19:30-1 pm. They are only 

allowing 2 people in at a time. Please maintain social 

distancing, and we have a new debit machine!  
 

Royal Care Pharmacy– We ask that you wear a mask 

when you come in. Flu shots are now available. Please 

call for an appointment. (780)764-3036.  Call ahead 

for your prescription and note we are now allowed to 

give a 90 day supply of any prescription.Hours Monday

-Friday 9-5pm, no cash accepted. 
 

 

Mundare Registries– is open Monday-Friday 9:00am

-5:00 pm.  License renewals, registrations, win cards, 
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What’s new 

fishing license's are still available. (780)764-2238 If you 

are looking to book for a license test please book on line 

at https://eservices.alberta.ca/  
 

 

Communities in Bloom–In October (On those chilly 

days) we were able to remove and replace soil in the 

square/rectangle planters.  This wasn’t an easy task, as 

the bottom of these planters were either clay packed 

and or muddy!! Thank you Leanne & Scott Morrison & 

Ken Donaldson for their help!  Thank you to Darvonda 

Nurseries for donating the soil.  

This year, it is with regret that we are cancelling our 

“Christmas Extravaganza”.  In lieu of donations for 

the bake sale we are gratefully accepting donations 

towards enhancing our main street trees with mini 

lights. Donations can be left at the town office.  Next 

meeting; call of the chair, until  then “Stay Safe.” 

https://eservices.alberta.ca/
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News from mary Immaculate 

Kids Jokes: Why did the student eat his homework? Because the teacher told him it was a piece 
of cake!  

Why did the teddy bear say no to dessert?    Because she was stuffed.  

 How does a scientist freshen her breath?        With experi-mints! 

What do you call a boomerang that won’t come back?     A stick 

Mary Immaculate Auxiliary 

Due to safety concerns related to COVID-
19, Mary Immaculate Auxiliary has  Can-
celled it’s annual November Bake Sale 
fundraiser. 
Instead, this year, the Auxiliary looks for-
ward to the community’s support through 
monetary donations.  Auxilians will be fund-
raising via telephone during November and 
will be pleased to provide further details at 
that time. 
Thank you, in advance, for your financial 
support, we could not provide enhancements 
to the residents of Mary Immaculate Care 
Centre without you!  

Mary Immaculate Auxiliary 
Box 349 
Mundare, AB  T0B 3H0 
Auxilians to Resume Volunteer  

Activities 
Happily, volunteer opportunities are slowly, 
but surely, becoming available at Mary Im-
maculate LTC.  Auxilians who are comfortable 
complying with the many COVID  guidelines, 
are now being offered a limited number of ac-
tivities at the Care Centre.  We look forward to 
assisting the Care Centre and it’s residents in a 
safe and responsible way. 
 

Mary Immaculate Hospital (Mundare) 
Foundation and the Mary Immaculate Care 
Centre are Happy to announce that their 
new 20 passenger, wheelchair accessible, 
bus has arrived.  The residents are looking 
forward to being able to take trips with this 
state-of-the-art– vehicle.  Thank you to eve-

ryone who contributed to the bus fund and 
to the Edward E. Stawnichy Charitable 
Foundation for the use of their donated 
bus since 2004. 
 

Once all the restrictions related to Covid-
19 are lifted, a proper welcome and 
acknowledgement event will be planned. 



 

 

for 72 hours, checked in, and put back on the shelves or in 
the van run. 
Patrons wishing to renew their library cards or obtain a 
library card but are not able to come to the library dur-
ing library open hours can contact the library manager: 
E-mail : librarian@mundarelibrary.ab.ca 
Please visit www.mundarelibrary.ab.ca for up to date infor-
mation on the library. 
 
Library Calendar Fundraiser: The Mundare Municipal 
Public Library relies on the generous support of patrons and 
members of the community to continue to provide services 
to the community.  Library Calendars are on sale for $15.00 
Contact Jodie at (780)764-2370 and be in the know for who 
is celebrating a birthday, anniversary or other special occa-
sion. 
Computers are not available at this time. 
 Evelyn Henke  
Library Manager, 
Mundare Municipal Public Library 
librarian@mundarelibrary.ab.ca 

Beginning on November 3, 2020 the Mundare Mu-
nicipal Public Library will be open to the public on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays from 10:00am to 4:00 
pm. 
Wearing a mask or face covering is mandatory. 
One patron at a time will be allowed to enter the li-
brary,.  Sanitizer, gloves and masks will be provided 
if you need. 
Pick-up will continue:  Patrons with items for pick 
up will be notified by telephone.  Items will be left on 
the table, at the entrance to the Town of Mundare 
building, for zero contact pick-up.  Pick-ups are avail-
able Monday to Friday, during the Town of Mundare 
office hours. 
 
Van Run  items will arrive on Thursdays and will be 
quarantined and available on Tuesdays. 
 
Books can be dropped off in the Book Return bin lo-
cated near the library entrance at the back of the town 
office building. Returned items will be quarantined 

5128 50 Street, 

Mundare,  AB  T0B 3H0 

Phone: 780-764-3929 

Fax: 780-764-2003 

E-mail: reception@mundare.ca

L i b r a r y  n e w s  

WE ARE ON THE  
WEB 

WWW.MUNDARE.CA 
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Mundare School 

November is a time of quiet reflection after harvest, 

Hallowe’en fun and all of the warmer fall days.  It is 

also a time to reflect on the many sacrifices Canadi-

ans have made to make our country to safe place to 

live for all. 

 We often take life in Canada for granted, but even 

having the opportunity to attend school is a privilege 

that kids in different places in the world do not share.  

We are grateful for many things  and we bow our 

heads collectively on November 11 to remember 

those many individuals who have and continue to 

make this our reality.  Students will be observing Re-

membrance Day virtually in their classrooms this 

year.   

 

November break is right around the corner-so school 

will be out for the week.  Don’t forget to keep reading 

over the break. 

In a few weeks, it will be Bullying Awareness week in 

Alberta and Mrs. Sawatzky, our school counsellor has 

many daily activities planned to  increase our under-

standing about the effects of bullying and being the 

best person yu can possibly be! 
 

Have a warm and wonderful November! Christmas will 

be here sooner than you realize! 
 

William Korec 

Mundare School Principal 

FUN FACTS : Boston Pizza was actually founded in Edmonton. 
Don't be fooled by the name! The first Boston Pizza was opened by Greek immigrant Gus Agioritis in Edmonton, and 
it was called the Boston Pizza and Spaghetti House. Nothing screams "Boston" like Alberta, right? (Not that anyone's 
complaining — mmm, pizza.)  

mailto:librarian@mundarelibrary.ab.ca

